
Keyport Permit Renewed

Scan with your 
phone’s camera 
to learn more:

Ecology (we) reissued a final dangerous waste permit for 
the U.S. Navy’s Keyport facility in Kitsap County. The permit is 
effective August 30, 2024, and is valid for 10 years. 
The Navy’s Keyport base tests and repairs undersea warfare 
systems and components. It generates dangerous waste from  
this work. We held a public comment period from April 8 to June 
14, 2024, to receive feedback on Keyport’s draft dangerous 
waste permit and draft public participation plan. After considering 
and responding to the comments, we finalized Keyport’s 
documents without further changes.

This permit allows the Navy to 
continue managing dangerous waste 
in a building specifically designed 
and constructed for that purpose. It 
replaces the permit issued in 2007 
and covers the same facility, wastes, 
and waste operations, with an increase 
in outdoor storage capacity. Future 
changes would require a permit 
modification subject to public review.

http://ecology.wa.gov/DWpermits


Online:  
ecology.wa.gov/DWpermits

In person: 
Department of Ecology 
Northwest Region Office 
15700 Dayton Ave N.  
Shoreline, WA 98133-9716  
Reception (24-hour): 206-594-0000 

Contact: Renae Z’berg
Phone: 360-999-3493
Email: renae.zberg@ecy.wa.gov

Publication: 24-04-045 | August 2024

To request an ADA accommodation, contact Ecology by phone at 
360-407-6700 or email at hwtrpubs@ecy.wa.gov. For Washington 
Relay Service or TTY call 711 or 877-833-6341.
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